
INRTC Consolidated Grant
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given that a pub-
lic hearing will be held by the Iowa 
Northland Regional Council of Gov-
ernments Executive Board meeting in 
the Iowa Northland Regional Council 
of Governments (INRCOG) Board 
Room, located at 229 East Park Av-
enue in Waterloo, Iowa, at 11:30 a.m. 
on Thursday, April 17, 2025. The pur-
pose of this hearing is to discuss the 
Fiscal Year 2026 INRCOG Application 
for transit financial assistance, on be-
half of INRTC, from the Iowa Depart-
ment of Transportation.

INRCOG will request federal and 
state transit formula allocations in the 
approximate amounts of $347,137 
and $370,742 respectively, to support 
operating expenses.

Federal funds will be requested for 
replacing two (2) accessible light to 
medium-duty gasoline buses with sur-
veillance systems included on each 
vehicle. The total cost of the vehicles 
is estimated to be $425,000, of which 
$361,250 (85 percent) would be fed-
eral funds and $63,750 (15 percent) 
would be local funds.

Federal funds are also being sought 
for planning purposes. The total cost 
of planning services is estimated to 
be $42,428, of which $33,942 (80 
percent) would be federal funds and 
$8,486 (20 percent) would be local 
funds.

The projects described in this notice 
will not displace any individuals, nor 
will they have any significant negative 
effects on the environment. All of the 
projects are in conformance with the 
Regional Transportation Authority’s 
Fiscal Year 2026-2029 Transportation 
Improvements Program and current 
Passenger Transportation Plan pre-
pared by INRCOG.

Any persons wishing to be heard 
will be afforded the opportunity to be 
heard. Written comments will be ac-
cepted through the public hearing at 
the following address: INRCOG; 229 
East Park Avenue; Waterloo, Iowa 
50703. Oral questions or comments 
can be directed Nick Fratzke at (319) 
233-5213.
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